
MEMORANDUM 
To: Honorable Sally J. Lieber, Vice Chair  Date:  June 4, 2025 

Honorable Antonio Vazquez, Third District 
Honorable Mike Schaefer, Fourth District 
Honorable Malia M. Cohen, State Controller 

From: Ted Gaines, Chairman 

Subject: Request Discussion on Legislative Board Work Group 

This memo proposes that the Board discuss establishing a Legislative Board Work 
Group at the June 18, 2025 meeting. 

The Board plays an important role reviewing, supporting, or opposing legislation that 
relates to the Board, property taxes, and taxpayers. As such, the Board should consider 
adopt a process for reviewing legislation that recognizes the importance of our mission. 
I am proposing that the Board discuss establishing a Legislative Board Work Group for 
purposes of reviewing legislation. 

Please contact my Chief Deputy, Matt Cox, at Matt.Cox@boe.ca.gov for additional 
information or questions before the June 2025 Board Meeting. 

cc: Yvette M. Stowers, Executive Director 
Catherine P. Taylor, Chief, Board Proceedings Division 
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